








Dear parents/carers



I can’t believe we are at the end of another school year already! It has
been such an exciting year with so much going on both within the

curriculum and outside the curriculum and the children have been so
lucky to have a wealth of opportunities to broaden their horizons. I wish all
of our year sixes a very bright future as they move on to high school and
hope they come back to visit us to let us know how they are getting on.

Best of luck also to the parents of the year sixes who will be leaving us too
and thank you for all you have done for our school. 



It is always difficult to communicate things which aren’t pleasant but here
goes… from 4th September, our school lunch prices will increase to £2.50.
This is due to supply costs rising, staffing and budget cuts. I’m genuinely

sorry we have to do this but we have no option. If you feel your child is
eligible for free school meals, please apply online at Cornwall Council Free

School Meals.



We are in the process of setting all of the important dates for next year
and we will communicate them on the first newsletter of the new

academic year. However, please put the welcome meeting date in your
diary for the first week back. This is Tuesday 5th September at 2.30pm at

Gweek Village Hall. The meeting will give you chance to listen to the plans
for the next academic year, the trips which lie ahead, the curriculum

changes etc and a chance to meet the new families joining the school. I
hope to see you all there.
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We are sad to say goodbye to Mr Barco and wish him the best of luck as he
embarks on his teacher training journey. We will also miss, very much, Mrs

Harvey, who has been with us a very long time and is now retiring after many
years as a teacher and teaching assistant (not to mention her other roles!). It
will be so strange not seeing her around, Mrs Nicholas is still in denial, but we

wish Mrs Harvey the best of luck for the future.



Thank you also to Jules as she steps down from being the chair of FOBS. She
has put in so much hard work and effort and raised lots of money for school
resources and trips (making them cheaper for parents with subsidies), she

will be greatly missed. There is still a vacancy for a new chair and
unfortunately FOBS will not be able to continue without one, please let me

know if you would like to give it a go. We will give you all the support you need.



Remember, we finish at 1.30pm on Tuesday! Thank you to all of you for your
continued support throughout the year, we wish you all a lovely Summer.



Stay safe, Paula Blackburn






































DATES FOR YOUR DIARY




Year 6 Leavers Service
Monday 24th July at Gweek

Village Hall starting at 2:00pm



Last day of term - pasty day!
Tuesday 25th July - we finish
early at 1:30pm after lunch.



First day back!

Monday 4th September.



Welcome Meeting
Tuesday 5th September Gweek

Village Hall.





Rosemullion Class  - Everyone in
Rosemullion, for being superstars!

Praa Sands Class - All of Praa Sands
Class, for their determination and fantastic
performance this week!

Church Cove Class - The whole of Church
Cove Class, for working so hard and being
an amazing class throughout the whole
year!

Poldhu Class - All of Poldhu, for being an
amazing class to teach this year.

of
the 

PASTY DAY!AFTER SCHOOL CLUBS



No Clubs






There are no clubs now
until next year. 



Breakfast Club and After
School Care remains in
place. Please book your

place in advance.











As usual., our last day of term will be a
pasty day.



We have steak or cheese and onion

pasties, sausage rolls or vegan sausage
rolls.



If your child cannot eat any of the above,
we are happy to heat up their own pasty

so they can eat with the other chidren.



There are no alternatives to the pasties
or sausage rolls.


















Rosemullion Class Update



We have been very busy this week preparing for our summer production. All the
children did a fantastic job performing for their families on the Thursday and for

the school on Friday. 



We all worked so hard that we decided to celebrate by having a super fun
water fight before lunch. 



We will be enjoying the last few days together next week as we prepare for

school holidays and next year. 



















CLASS UPDATE



REMINDERS
Please remember to close all gates as you enter and leave the school grounds to

help keep our children safe. 



If you arrive after 8.45 (KS2) or 9.00 (KS1) please take your child to the office to sign
them in. 

If your child is going to be off, please phone the school office, 01326 572618, before
8:45am.

Take care with children when crossing the road as some traffic is travelling very
fast.



Please do not park across the staff car park and obstruct the entrance. 

SUMMER READING CHALLENGE

The Summer Reading Challenge is in full swing and we have been around to
each class this week to encourage children to take part. 



It is easy and free; just head to your local library and ask to join, then read
any 6 books over the summer to earn a medal and be in the prize draw. 



Children can read fiction, non-fiction, poetry, or picture books, and they can
read with an adult or to themselves; just keep the magic of reading alive! 



We have signed up to the Teachers' Summer Reading Challenge too, so we

are all really looking forward to swapping book recommendations in
September. Have a brilliant summer!



https://summerreadingchallenge.org.uk/
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What a lovely, slightly damp, but fun summer fair! Thank you all so much for
coming along and supporting ❤️ We made a massive £600!



Special thanks to all who helped, set up, attend the pre event meetings and

reading the massive amount of WhatsApp messages that go back and forth 🤪,
manning the games, sorting the ice creams, refreshments and bbq, fixing and

repairing the activities beforehand, providing prizes and helping tidy-up 😀 
Oh and of course the teachers who got pelted in the face with a lot of wet

sponges! 🤣



That was my last event as Chair of Fobs! It has been an absolute pleasure to
work (volunteer 😉) alongside such lovely parents and grandparents over the

past 6 years.



When I started as Chair there were only about 40 kids in the school. Over the
years the number has swiftly grown, as have the range of events that we have

put on, from Christmas and Summer fairs, to social evenings with fires and
music, Easter activities, Mothers day crafts, Colour hampers, supporting the kids'
performances with refreshments, gardening and playground repair work days

among others.



FOBs money is spent on the items that you may spot around the school, ie the
wooden playframe, the bamboo fences, the willow structure and gardening
items, the new wooden hut and storage, playground equipment and toys to
name a few. But the funds are also used behind the scenes to pay for things

such as theatre groups to visit the school , class gift vouchers for kids to spend
and to support the Greenpower car team that did so well this year.



The school really can't afford to loose Fobs, not just because of the money and
fundraising aspect but because it really helps to make our school community

so wonderful and connected 😊 



SO PLEASE...KEEP SUPPORTING any little, or large, way you can.



THANK YOU, LOVE JULES ❤️




FOBS NEWS FROM JULES



 









Jules is sadly leaving the position of FOBS chairman. During her 6 years as
chair she has helped raise just over £11,000!!! in support of our school and

local charities, working on behalf of FOBS.



The FOBS team are very thankful for all the hard work and effort she has put
into our events and hopes that she shall support us in the future. 



Due to Jules' incredible fund raising, FOBS has been able to provide the

school with play equipment, the outdoor shelter, store sheds, pantos/show’s,
Christmas gifts etc, the list keeps going on.



We thank you again for all your hard work 



FOBS team












FOBS NEWS

SCHOOL MONEY
 





 Please can everyone check their School Money accounts?



In particular the Year 6 students who are leaving us this month.



There are not many more days until the end of term and we need to be fully
paid up by the end of July.



Thank you to everyone keeping up with payments!
























GERMOE SCHOOL FUNDRAISER

Please can you have a look at our fundraiser link?



We are trying to raise funds for Germoe School for a Forest School. 



If you are able to share it with like-minded friends, so much the better!



Thank you!



https://www.justgiving.com/crowdfunding/germoe-forest-school?
utm_term=6NnBN3mny


